Administrative Services Commission – Finance Meeting
January 26, 2021
MS Teams virtual meeting
Minutes

Attendees:	Father Joe Powers, Sue Nichols, Julie Hollowell, Rory Rowland, Nancy Kimak, Ted Sikora, Mark Hecker and Jim Riesselman.

Opening Prayer was led by Father Powers. The meeting called to order by Jim Riesselman at 7:15p.m.

Minutes from meeting on October 27, 2020, were reviewed and approved. 

Financials from St. Mark’s Parish July-December 2020 were reviewed. 
· Sue reviewed eliminating the use of ParishSoft and Quick books and using all Shelby Systems, including Finances, Membership and Online Giving and the transition.
Beginning balances have been added to the Shelby product. Financials are being added to Shelby Financials. The last item to transition in Shelby is the parish membership information in February. 

· The July – December 2020 Profit and Loss statement of budget versus actuals was reviewed. Total parish expenses were $52,958 less than budget.  Actual income is down from projected budget by $26,878. Overall, actual income is less than actual expenses to date only by $8,681.

· The Profit and Loss Statement comparison of Year-to-Date of this year and last year were analyzed. Income in the first six months of this year is $178,310 less than Fiscal Year 2020 (end 6/30/2020). Expenses in current Fiscal Year 2021 are $199,423 less compared to FY2020 expenses. 

· Questions on expense item #5110-Clergy Salaries were addressed. Sue clarified expense item #5350-Diocesan Obligations.

· Other questions were addressed on payees listed on the General Bank Statement transactions. 

· The July – December 2020 balance sheet was also reviewed by the committee. 

· Sue shared the new view of the Profit and Loss Statement synopsis that will be made available to St. Mark’s parishioners in the parish bulletin. The information is planned to be published in the bulletin in February. 

· Sue also addressed questions on the Small Business Administration Paycheck Protection Program (PPP) loan St. Mark’s received. There will be 100% forgiveness on the PPP loan from last summer. The PPP loan amount was $175,800 and is not assessed by the diocese. The loan has been forgiven and there is no longer a need to note it as long-term liability on the parish balance sheet. PPP loan proceeds will be moved to or included in the parish fiscal year-to-date income statement.

· The review of the financials was completed and a motion to approve the July – December financials was unanimously approved by the Committee. 

· Sue also mentioned that Levern Lorenz, bookkeeper, recently retired from St. Marks. 


New Business
· The diocesan parish school assessment report was given by Father Powers. St. Mark’s will have at least one more year of the assessment. There is a major change on the reporting of free/reduced lunch on how schools use that money. Schools now must apply for the money and the money has to be used to increase enrollment or maintain enrollment. The bishop well re-evaluates in one year. Schools must have a good plan for using the school discretionary fund. 

· Infrastructure update – roof leak in the library again at St. Mark’s and will need repairs.

· Sue reported there are 1,425 active households in the parish in the last three years. Approximately 713 families have contributed funds to the parish in the last 6 months.

· From the recent pledge card mailing, 227 parish pledge cards were returned. There was committee discussion about the pledge cards and the wording on the pledge cards. Also, committee members requested to review some of the parishioner’s comments on the pledge cards. 

· The committee also discussed how to possibly share the parish bulletin with individuals that are unable to access the weekly parish bulletin online. 

Next meeting will be March 23,2021. The following meeting in May the committee will review the 2022 fiscal year planned budget. At the July meeting, the committee will review the fiscal year 2021 financials. 

Father Powers recommended that ASC members delete the bank account file and shred the paper information to prevent inadvertent misuse of information. 
There was an additional question about spam and malware. Sue mentioned that the diocese has a good program in place for parishes that intercepts and prevents malware issues. 

Closing prayer was led by Father Powers. The meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.















Submitted by Mark Hecker
